Superintendent’s Report

May 21st, 2018
I.       Pre-School
Based on available space and numbers, current and projected, our all-day Pre-school initiative is officially on hold for the 2018-2019 school year.  We are encountering rapid growth in early childhood which leads me to believe the old TES renovation plans discussed last year regarding an early childhood center needs be considered sooner rather than later.  Although I personally detest moving backwards on any of our initiatives that we deem so important, the only alternative would be to shift back to the old Pre-school building which would be nearly impossible since we no longer have a functioning cafeteria on the premises. 
        II.      Out-of-district meetings
April 25th; OVEC – Shelbyville

May 15th; OVEC Retirement; Tina Tipton- Shelbyville
May 19th; Excellence in Teaching Awards - Campbellsville
III. Principal’s Meeting Agenda
*See Attached
IV. Program Director’s Meeting
*See Attached
V. Advisory Council Agenda
*N/A
VI. SCHS Project
Justin will be available to provide updates and more detailed specifics on both SCHS and TES.  We will be meeting with Morrel and SCB Monday afternoon to finalize plans for summer work on TES; specifically relating to the floors as a plan of action must be addressed for the facility prior to Summer School and Enrichment Camps scheduled for TES this summer. 

VII. Transportation 
As I alluded too on my Friday updates last week regarding transportation and the consolidation of routes, Mr. Thomas provided the following:  Of 39 private roads within the county that he is aware of, we travel only two; Shouse Court and Fox Run.  Shouse Court is ½ mile long, gravel, and the turnaround has been an issue recently.  We transport 5 middle/high students and 1 elementary student from this road.  Fox Run is .7 mile long, blacktop, and provides no issues currently regarding complaints and turnaround, and we transport 1 middle school special needs student from this road.  The recommendation has been made by Mr. Thomas to cease transportation on Shouse Court, which will also allow him the flexibility to consolidate 4 routes into 3 in that area of the county with a current year savings of $25,000+.  This will be on the June agenda for formal action. 
VIII. Adult Education 
As you’ve been made aware, Adult Education funds for public schools are gone after this year.  However, statute says Adult Education shall be offered in each county.  When reaching out to JCTC to see if we could enter into a partnership/consortium to pool available remaining funds to continue Adult Ed as we know it, they were eager to ask the question, “What’s in it for us?”  Since then, the state has mandated JCTC take over area Adult Education in adjoining counties and as they desperately seek a solution for serving Spencer County by utilizing our building and resources, but only paying for a part-time person who will also be working with the Bullitt County jail to provide Adult Ed services, my obvious response to them was, you guessed it; “What’s in it for us?”  That said, Mr. Abell and I will meet with representatives personally on Wednesday to listen to their pitch, but the providing them with our building and resources while they furnish a part-time staff member at a reduced rate will not work as I anticipate it will reflect poorly of Spencer County Schools.  JCTC will likely utilize the library for these services as most other counties do when all is said and done.  
IX. National Dairy Judging 
This will be an item on the agenda as my contract specifies BOE action is necessary for “leave beyond 5 work days.”  The leave will be a combination of worked holidays, a non-contract day which was generated when I attended KSBA on Saturday, March 3rd, personal days, and vacation days.  We have also ensured that Mr. Abell will be available to conduct business of the district as my delegate, and sign checks for Vicki in my absence.  As we verify the June work session on Thursday, June 7th, let me now turn your attention to the regular June Meeting.  According to Michele, I must have known enough about the national competition schedule when we set BOE dates in January because we adopted Thursday, June 28th as our regular meeting rather than Monday the 25th, so we will be able to work under a “regularly scheduled” agenda rather than a restrictive “special-called” agenda.
          X.      Tentative Budget and Salary Scales

May is traditionally a long agenda, although most is annual approvals such as tentative budget, salary scales, extended service, substitutes, responsibility factors, etc.  I’ve had Vicki run the numbers so we know what every 1% in raises or COLA adjustments will cost the district.  Although the financial picture looks much better than it did during the legislative session, especially with the increase in the SEEK base, keep in mind that state funds such as flexible focus and associated grants were cut severely.  Therefore, I would recommend that we don’t go above 2% on raises.  The only other salary adjustment made to the various scales would be to the substitute salary scale as the OVEC Wage and Salary Report indicates we are well behind OVEC districts on average as it relates to paying substitute teachers.  Based on absences of both certified and classified this school year, the projection for next year based on the recommend structure will cost the district approximately $20,000.  
